The Lakeside Practice PPG

Notes arising from meeting
Tuesday 30th July 2024 at 6.00pm – 7.30pm
Chair

Ellen Hutchinson (LP)
Minutes
Ellen Hutchinson (LP)
Present

Emma Chappell (LP), Dr Eribake (LP), Iris Beech (Cllr), Fay Johnstone (P), Christine Moore (P), Dorian Dodds (P), Geoffrey Smith (P), Dawn Ford (P), John Hudson (P), Diana Hudson (P), Jean Wood (P), Ivan Saxton (P), Madeline Saxton (P), Nichola Roberts (P), Dawn Symeou
Apologies

Leonard Cathrine (P), Austin White (Cllr), Ian Gow (P)
	Ref
	 Item 
	Notes

	Action

	1
	Welcome, Introduction & Apologies
	New members were introduced to the group. Shared the objectives and purpose of the meetings. 
Dr Eribake was also introduced as our new PPG lead and briefly attended the meeting.


	

	 2

	Minutes from last meeting
	Ellen and Emma had campaigned since the last meeting to recruit new PPG members. A leaflet has been designed and put into the reception waiting area. The notice board had also been updated and the group had been shared on social media. The meeting dates had also been scheduled for the rest of the year with varying times to hopefully suit more members. As we had four new members at today’s meeting, the group was pleased that our efforts had paid off.
The total triage system was discussed. For those not at the last meeting, this was recapped on how a total triage system may work in the practice. There had been some miscommunication on how calls into the practice would work i.e. no matter what time a patient called the practice; they would always receive a triage call. Ellen, Emma and Dr Eribake reiterated that this would not be the case, there would most likely be a cut off point for appointment / telephone requests. However, nothing was set it stone and until the new telephone system was put in place, we would not know what any new methods of working would look like.

The aim of discussing Modern General Practice and how the surgery may run in the future was to obtain feedback from the PPG to see if they thought any new ideas would work or if they had suggestions on how to improve the service. Apologies were made if this had not been made clear in the previous meeting.

The group agreed that until we had the new phone system in place (scheduled for September) and we implemented new methods of working, we would not know the impact on our GP service.


	To put leaflets on the tables in reception as well as on the front desk and notice board.
Update members on telephone system

	3

	Practice updates

	Changes to staff members – Jodie, our new care co-ordinator had started working for the practice. Dr Lambley had started her maternity leave and Dr Margaret was providing maternity cover. We also had 5 new registrars coming to the practice in August/September. 
Autumn vaccination campaigns
A new Respiratory Syncytial Virus (RSV) vaccination campaign was starting on 1st September 2024. This will be offered to pregnant women at 28 weeks and everyone aged 75-79 or turning 75 after 1st September. Individuals will remain eligible for the vaccine until the day before their 80th birthday. Due to the RSV vaccine taking priority in September, the flu and covid campaign has been pushed back to 3rd October 2024. The practice will be delivering all these vaccines at the surgery.

Invites will come by text message or letter. 
The two-week appointment booking rule was brought to Ellen and Emma’s attention. NHS England’s current plan to make it easier for patients to see their GP are as outlined:

· Advanced digital telephony

· Online booking and messaging systems

· Care navigation – directing patients to other medical professionals within the practice who can best meet their need

· When a patient’s GP appointment request is not urgent, appointments should be offered within 2 weeks or referred to NHS 111 or a local pharmacy.
This means that we cannot currently book appointments outside of the two weeks. This was frustrating for patients who needed to book a review appointment i.e. in 4 weeks’ time. It came to our attention that there may have been some loopholes being used in the practice to manage these appointments – these will be investigated further.

	

	4

5

	PPG member questions
AOB

	Sharing of medical records
The summary care record was discussed. Summary Care Record (SCR) is a national database that holds electronic records of important patient information such as current medication, allergies and details of any previous bad reactions to medicines.
This however doesn’t allow the sharing of systems between hospitals – we can only access Doncaster systems. 

This has caused frustration for PPG members in the past i.e. being invited for blood tests that have already been taken by the hospital. Ellen suggested that if the patient knew blood tests had been taken to let us know so the practice could request they be sent to us to prevent asking the patient to come again to practice.
. 

N/A

	

	6
	Closure of meeting
	EH and EC thanked for attending. 

For any future agenda items please email ellen.hutchinson@nhs.net 
Time and date of next meeting: Thursday 24th October 2024 1.00pm – 2.30pm

	


